
Minutes of the Corner Canyon High School Community Council Meeting held November 7, 2025, in 
the administrative conference room. 

Attendees:  Michelle Anderson, Alisa Brough, Jessica Call, Jeff Colemere, Melelina Fiaul, Vanessa 
Fravel, Misty Jolley, Karen Hunter, Dina Kohler, Andrea Lutz, Nancy Nichols, Trina Packard, Ben 
Poulson and Timette Wankie 

Excused Absences: Mianda Jones, Lindsey Parry and Kevin Peterson 

Visitors:  Dr. Rick Robbins, Jordan Denos and Jen Morris 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

1. Welcome – Andrea Lutz, SCC Chair.  Motion was made and seconded to start the SCC 
meeting.  Vote was unanimous in favor of beginning the meeting. 
 

2. Presentation – Dr. Rick Robbins, Superintendent, Canyons Board of Education. 
Dr. Robbins gave a slide presentation regarding the new Canyons Innovation Center in the 
former Ebay building. 
 

3. Minutes – Jeff Colemere. 
Meeting Minutes from October 3, 2024 SCC Meeting were approved as amended.  The 
minutes were amended to indicate that Timette Wankie and Melelina Fiaul were excused 
absences.  
 

4. Digital Citizenship Plan – Maria Jones via video.   
Maria Jones presented via previously recorded video the school Digital Citizenship Plan.  
SCC was also provided with a paper copy of the plan for review and approval.  Question was 
asked about teachers refraining from advocating for political positions while teaching about 
digital citizenship.  Dina Kohler assured the SCC that teachers have been trained as to the 
teaching guidelines and standards (which prevent political propagandizing of students), and 
further expressed confidence that Corner Canyon HS teachers will not stray from those 
teaching guidelines and standards.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the Digital 
Citizenship Plan.  Vote was unanimous in favor of approval. 
 

5. School Safety Plan Update – Jordan Denos. 
Jordan Denos presented an overview and updates to the Safety Plan, which Safety Plan was 
previously presented to the SCC at the last meeting.  Updates included the safety vestibule 
in the front entry and installation of warning buttons in each classroom that are integrated 
into the school announcement system.  Emphasis is being placed on continuing locked 
door safety policy, conducting safety drills, and training teachers and staff on safety 
procedures.  Questions about safety when substitutes come to the school were answered—
they are given a substitute badge and are briefed on safety procedures prior to class by 
school admin.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the school Safety Plan.  Vote 
was unanimous in favor of approval.   
 

6. Counseling Corner – Michelle Anderson. 



Junior CCRs are ongoing.  Counselors are meeting one-on-one with Junior Students and 
their parents to discuss graduation requirements.  CREW (Chargers Reaching Excelling 
Winning) classes were completed by counselors going into classes to discuss goal setting, 
achieving and dealing with distractions.  The counseling office will be starting a scholarship 
newsletter within the next month.  PSAT testing was completed for national merit 
scholarships.  Counselors plan to present a lesson to all health classes on emotional 
intelligence. 
 

7. PTSA Update – Jen Morris, PTSA President. 
Jen Morris requested SCC input as to PTSA fundraising.  Ideas were discussed on how to 
fund the important programs sponsored by PTSA. 
 

8. Review of Current Land Trust Plan – Misty Jolley.   
Focus this year is on assisting students who are getting “F” grades.  Data was provided on 
progress.  Overall, “F” grades were decreased from last year.  Core subjects of Math, 
Science and Social Studies are all down in “F” grades.  English, however, was high in “F” 
grades.  Questions were asked about multiple lingual students at Corner Canyon and how 
to assist those students.    
 

9. School Information – Dina Kohler.   
Brief update on school activities was given by Dina Kohler.  Fox13 News highlighted Corner 
Canyon last week.  There was a minor safety incident at the school last week, which was 
dealt with decisively by school administration.  All students were safe.  An after-action 
meeting was held between school administration and Jordan Denos to discuss the situation 
and what if any improvements can/should be made.  Dina reported that high honor roll 
students at Corner Canyon (3.75 GPA and above) were 1210 of 2440 students for last term.  
There were also 315 honor roll students (3.5 to 3.74 GPA) last term.  
 

10. Adjourn.  Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote was unanimous in 
favor of adjournment until January 8, 2025. 


